Rachel Tibbetts

From: Planning

Sent: 18 March 2024 08:43

To: DC Support

Subject: FW: 23/00977/0UT objection

From: Penny Andrews [

Sent: Sunday, March 17, 2024 10:51 PM

To: Planning <Planning@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>
Cc: Keepcropredyrural@gmail.com

Subject: 23/00977/0UT objection

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the
sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Sir/Madam

| would like to add my objection to the application
(23/000977/0UT) to build 60 new dwellings in Cropredy. |
am a resident of Williamscot and this new development will
add a huge amount of traffic to what is already a busy road.
If each of these new houses were to average 2 cars per a
household that is an extra 120 vehicles that could be going
through Cropredy and Williamscot which is far more than
the village infrastructures can accommodate. As most
employment is out of Cropredy | do not believe that the
traffic levels will be impacted as little as the application
suggests.

The quickest way to the motorway and Banbury is through
Williamscot and this road is already dangerous enough. We



have a 9 month old baby and walking to Cropredy to use the
local amenities (cafe, park, Cropredy tots, doctors etc) is
already less than ideal with the current levels of traffic and
lack of pavement. Add in a big housing development and this
will make it even more dangerous and will also result in
those who would normally walk having to use their cars to
do short journeys for their own safety - ultimately adding to
the problem of emissions and congestion.

Thank you for your time.

Penny Andrews
Butlers House
Williamscot
Ox17 1AE

Sent from my iPhone



